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COLLEGE CALENDAR 2022 – APRIL 

Thurs. 31st March – Sun. 3rd April Duke of Ed Assessed Gold Exploration 

Monday 4th April Harmony Day 

Tues. 5th – Wed. 6th April Middle School Outdoor Ed Camp 

Thursday 7th April Parent/Student/Teacher Conferences – 4 p.m. – 7 p.m. 

Friday 8th April Parent/Student/Teacher Conferences – 10 a.m.to 1 p.m. 

NO CLASSES ON THIS DAY                       END OF TERM 1 

Monday 25th April ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

Tuesday 26th April Student Free Day 

Wednesday 27th April First day of classes for Term 2 

Friday 29th April VCE Careers Expo excursion 

Please Note:   all dates and times are subject to change 

 
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Learning Focus 
Classes have settled and staff have continued their focus on Literacy and Numeracy.  The first round of Progress Reporting 
has been completed and plans are underway for the upcoming Parent Student Teacher Conferences.  These are scheduled 
for April 7 and 8.  Staff have completed professional learning relating to Numeracy and Literacy and have undertaken peer 
observations. Staff are about to present their Action Learning Task for Term 1.   Here they share with colleagues the 
specific strategies they have used in the classroom to cater for different learning needs. 
 
Curriculum Day Report 
On February 28, staff from the College and the Lilydale District continued their work will Misty Adoniou.  Misty is an 
educator with experience and expertise working with teachers to improve their teaching of Language and Literacy.  She 
has received numerous teaching awards, including an OLT National Citation for Outstanding Contribution to Student 
Learning and the Vice-Chancellor's Award for Teaching Excellence.  Misty provided a keynote presentation to both primary 
and secondary schools in the network. Specifically, we have chosen to continue our work on “Writing Across the 
Curriculum.” This entails modelling for students how to write text types specific to a given learning area and ensures 
students are consistently applying these text types across like classes.  The development of these consistent assessment 
methods will also support moderation, wherein teachers work together to ensure assessment outcomes and gradings are 
consistent across classes.   
 
College Council 

College Council is an important body of community members who work to assist in the efficient governance of the school.  
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Principal’s Report (continued)… 
 
They ensure that decisions affecting students of the school are made having regard, as a primary consideration, to the 
best interestS of the students and that they enhance the educational opportunities of students at the school.  In addition, 
the College Council ensures the school and the Council complies with any requirements of the Education and Training 
Reform Act, the Education and Training Reform Regulations, a Ministerial Order or a direction, guideline or policy issued 
under the Education and Training Reform Act. 
Congratulations and welcome to the elected representatives of the College Council for 2022: 
President:     Ms Cathy Skinner 
Vice President:    Mr Tim DeGraauw 
Treasurer:     Mr Doug Shannon-Palfreyman 
Secretary:     Ms Tracey Green 
Parent Members:    Ms Andrea Hindle, Mr Paul Koenig, Ms Katherine Emary, Ms Lynda Nel 
Staff Members:   Ms Rosina Fotia, Ms Isabella Phillips, Ms Emily Gerson, Mr Tim Wright 
Student Members:   Maddison Foley, Laura Dangaard 

 
Parent Teacher Student Interviews 
Parent Teacher Interviews form an integral part of the Continuous Reporting Process at Lilydale Heights College.  They 
provide a unique opportunity for the school, families and students to come together and discuss student success, growth 
and areas for improvement.  Term 1 interviews will be held on Thursday April 7 from 4pm - 8pm and Friday April 8 from 
10am-1pm.  Bookings can be made via the Compass Portal and will close on Tuesday April 5. 
 
Harmony Day 
Harmony Week is “a time to celebrate Australian multiculturalism and the successful integration of migrants into our 
community.”  It is about celebrating and recognising diversity in our society.  On April 4, students will celebrate  Harmony 
Day with a free dress day and a range of lunchtime activities aimed at raising awareness of and celebrating our 
multicultural society.  Congratulations to the SIRC for its vision and commitment to this day. 
 
Campfire Conversation 
Lilydale Heights College was selected as one of 100 schools across the state to host a Campfire Conversation in Term 1 
2022, as part of the Victorian Government’s Self-Determination in Education Reform Initiative.  The Campfire 
Conversation was attended by a variety of members from our community who were provided with an opportunity to 
share their thoughts on how government schools can support First Nations students on their education journey. Thank 
you to Tanna Draper Nagas for facilitating this unique but important event. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Principal’s Report (continued)… 
 
Congratulations Amelie! 
On Thursday 10th through to Sunday 13thMarch, I competed in the Victorian Age State Championship for swimming at 
MSAC.  I competed in the 50m, 100m and 200m Breaststroke as well as 50m Freestyle and 50m Backstroke.   I placed 1st 
in the 50m Breaststroke and made it to my first finals for the 100m Breaststroke, where I placed 2nd. My greatest 
achievement was in the 200m Breaststroke which was a straight final on Sunday evening.  I placed 1st with a 10 second 
PB and I also achieved a 13 year old National qualifying time.    This was my first states experience and I am excited for 
my next one.  
 
Amelie Theophanous-Maddison 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Attendance…it’s not ok to be away! 
Going to school every day is the single most important part of your child’s education.  Students learn new things at school 
every day.  Attending and participating in school will help your child develop: 
• important skills and knowledge to help them learn 
• social and emotional skills such as good communication, resilience and team work 
Children who attend school every day and complete Year 12 have: 
• better health 
• better job opportunities 
• higher income across their lives 
There is no safe number of days for missing school.  Each day a student misses puts them behind.  If you need support in 
getting your child to school, please do not hesitate to contact us on 9735 1133. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Principal’s Report (continued)… 
 
Year 7 Camp 
Year 7 transition camp to Phillip Island is now complete. The Peer Support students also joined the camp as an additional 
activity designed to build further connections for senior students.  The camp was supported by teaching and ES staff. 
Thanks must be extended to the organising committee and staff who attended. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Vaping (e Cigarettes) 
You would have heard in the media recently that there are significant concerns surrounding the use of e cigarettes or 
vapes.   e cigarettes are electronic devices that heat a liquid to create an aerosol that users inhale.  These inhaled aerosols 
are toxic chemicals that lodge in the lung and can cause cancer.  Vapes are banned in all schools and should not be sold 
to any person under the age of 18.  For further information regarding e cigarettes please see the flyers in this newsletter 
edition. 

 
Please note that school resumes for Term 2 on Wednesday April 27.  

 

 

Regards, 
 
 
 

Rosina Fotia, Principal 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



CYCLING CLUB 
 
Well done to our cyclists – after school earlier this month, we rode along the Yarra Valley Trail to Yering and back.  It was 
great to be active after school and ride with friends.  The boys also made little challenges for us all to try such as the 
longest wheelie and the longest balancing track stand.  All fun things to do on the trails. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Later in March, we enjoyed a ride along the Warburton Trail, up past Mt. Evelyn and back to school. We rode a couple of 

pump bike trails and some of the single tracks along the side of the trail. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If anyone would like to join our Cycling Club we will be returning in Term 2.  Please contact Mrs Rayner – we currently ride 

every two weeks on a Thursday after school until 5 pm.  We will also be looking at some night rides next term as the light 

starts to fade!      At the moment our rides are all local and are suitable for all levels of riders.   We look forward to our 

next ride - be active! 

Please email me if you have any questions. 

 
Clare Rayner. 

 
 
 
 
 



MIDDLE SCHOOL VOLLEYBALL 
 
On March 10th, Year 9/10 students represented the College at Dandenong Basketball Stadium. We had three teams 
representing the College:  the Year 9 boys team, the Year 10 girls team and the Year 9/10 girls team.  The boys finished 
the day in 4th place with 3 wins, performing well against the older teams; they worked really well together and always 
used their 3 hits.  The Year 10 girls team unfortunately lost all their games but came close with the other teams, their 
effort was amazing and they bonded well as a team.  The Year 9/10 girls team ended the day coming in 3rd place, winning 
3/5 games, they came extremely close to Monbulk and Healesville but unfortunately lost to both teams.  Middle School 
students want to thank Mr McGown and Miss Moschetti for a super fun day and for supporting and coaching us 
throughout our games.  Overall, it was a great day and we all enjoyed ourselves and had fun.   
 
Ryleigh T - Year 10. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



INTERMEDIATE BOYS TENNIS 
 
On Thursday 10th March our Intermediate Boys Tennis team had a great day out winning the Yarra Group competition 
and will be heading to Eastern Metropolitan Region finals in Term 2.  
  
Both of our teams demonstrated amazing sportsmanship throughout the day and were a great representation of the 
College Values.   Our first team, made up of Monte Darlison, Jol Scobie, Ollie Rose and Remey Boatwood, won their pool 
defeating Yarra Hills and Emerald; they went through to the grand final playing the winner of pool two, Lilydale High 
School.  Our team came away with a clean sweep (6 - 0) to bring home the pennant in an exciting victory.  
 
Well done to both teams on a fun, successful day. 
 
Erin Rackham – Sports Teacher. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



WHOLE SCHOOL SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
 
What a great day we all had at the Swimming Carnival on Thursday February 24th. The weather was perfect and the 
pools were the place to be.  Ball Toss was a great success with lots of participation. The Year 7’s, in their first whole 
College event, showed the way with amazing participation in the swimming events and, as usual, the 5-minute challenge 
and Melbourne Cup provided lots of entertainment.  So many students and staff dressed in costumes and House colours 
and participated in the first LHC Costume Parade, which added some extra fun to the day. 
 
A special congratulations to our Age Group Champions: 
 
o U13  Amelie Theophanous-Maddison and Luke Farnworth 
o U14  Kayla Cantwell and Ivan Leban 
o U15  Alma Kerr and Steven Hughes 
o U16  Hayley Ray and Brodie Petty 
o U17  Aimee and Franc D’Couto 
o U21  Bella Theophanous-Maddison and Bailey Griffiths 
 
The BIG result for the day went like this: 
o 1st  Yarra   518 
o 2nd  Castella  362 
o 3rd  Melba   152 
o 4th  Olinda   139 
 
Congratulations, too, to Maya Hindle, Chloe Sheerman and Noie Phetchana, who won the best costume of the day with 
their recreation of                          !!!  
 
 
 
Congratulations to Yarra House!  
 
Sonya Tamos – Interschool Sports Co-ordinator. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Whole School Swimming Carnival (continued)… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



YARRA DISTRICT SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
 
On March 4th, a group of students who won in their events from our whole school Swimming Carnival represented our 
College at the Yarra District Division Swim meet at Lilydale Memorial Pool.   Students participated with a wide range of 
schools across the Yarra Valley.  Every single student from the College that participated arrived with a positive attitude 
and tried their best in all of their events.  Everyone should be proud of their efforts as they did an amazing job.  Every 
single Lilydale Heights swimmer contributed points for the overall result of our school coming in 3rd place for the day! 
Kayla, Spencer, Alasdair, Ivan, Amelie, Hayley and Bella all came 1st in their individual events.  In the team events, both 
girls teams won their 4 x 50m Freestyle and the 4 x 50m Medley Relays.  A special mention also goes out to Bella, Hayley 
and Amelie for winning all their events for the day and taking home the age group champion medallion.  We would like 
to thank Mr McGown for supporting and encouraging everyone on the day and of course for taking the students to 
compete.  Overall, it was an awesome day with great participation from everyone!  
 
Hayley Ray – Year 10. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Yarra District Swimming Carnival (continued)… 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



FIRST NATIONS OF LHC 
 
Congratulations to Ryekan, Sam and Spencer on their first visit back to Yarra Ranges Tech School (YRTS) for their Koorie 
Student Program.  Over five sessions in 2021, Ryekan, Sam and Spencer developed their own projects using the technology 
provided by YRTS.  Ryekan and Sam worked together to create dirt-bike and motorcycle decals inspired by their culture. 
Spencer worked on anti-racism posters that will be displayed around the College to educate others on the impacts of 
racism.  We are all off for our next trip to YRTS in May with three new students and I can’t wait to show you what they 
create!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On Thursday 24th of March, we hosted our very first ‘Campfire Conversations’ night with our Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander families and community, as we have been selected by the Department of Education as one of 100 schools to host. 
The night provided our First Nations community and allies an opportunity to share their ideas on how we can continue to 
empower First Nations students at Lilydale Heights College.  
 
The night was opened by didgeridoo playing from local Yorta Yorta man, Shane Charles and catered for by Sharon Francis 
and her Year 11 VCE Food Studies class, inspired by Indigenous flavours and foods. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



First Nations of LHC (continued)… 
Campfire Conversation 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Stay tuned for more! 
 
Tanna Draper Nagas – First Nations Advocate. 



COMPASS AWARD PROGRAM 
 

Congratulations to our Junior Awardees, they completed their first hike experience on Wednesday 23rd March.  
After school they worked in their Level 3 and Level 4 Award groups to navigate around their pre-determined 
route. They ventured around trails in and out of Lilydale, finding some hills along the way.   There were no 
complaints, the students were extremely supportive of each other and helped make decisions based on their 
navigation and route calculations.    It was great to be out in the outdoors again; well done to all.    I'm already 
looking forward to our next events - please keep an eye on Compass for dates and details.    Please ensure that 
you have completed your paper registration form and returned it to the office with the payment of $75 to cover 
the registration for the program.  Please email me if you have any questions. 
 
Clare Rayner – Compass/Duke of Ed. Co-ordinator. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



COLDSTREAM PRIMARY LEADERSHIP DAY 
 
On Monday March 21st, a group of 15 leaders from Year 10, 11 and 12 headed up to Coldstream Primary School to help 
facilitate a student leadership training day they were running for local primary school students.  Throughout the day the 
LHC students assisted with prompting the group discussions as well as running a variety of team building activities with 
the primary students.  These activities included team relays, a paper chain making competition and “keepsy-upsy.”  The 
objective of the games was to emphasise the importance of working as a team as well as to provide the students with an 
opportunity to meet people from other primary schools and ask questions about the high school they are planning to go 
to.   In the afternoon we also helped the leaders from each primary school plan a project they would like to run back at 
their school.  A great day was had, and we hope the primary school students enjoyed it as much as we did.  
 
Laura Dangaard - Year 11. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



YEAR 7 CAMP 
 
As most of you know, Year 7’s went on a trip to Philip Island this month.  Making friends, having fun and finally being able 
to go to camping after all the craziness of the past two years was great!  We left on Tuesday the 15th and returned on 
Friday 18th.   Camp consisted of lots of fun activities, including some outside of the campgrounds – from the Penguin 
Show, to the beach and everything in between.  There were a bunch of activities at camp that the camp leaders had 
arranged for us, such as, giant swings, the flying fox, archery, bikes, swimming, low ropes, etc.   So, we give a massive 
thanks to them.   Camp was awesome.  Although I am sure camp was out of a lot of people’s comfort zones, it was a lot 
of fun and I can’t wait to do it again.  
 
Layla Jane - Year 7. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We recently went to camp known as “The Island”.   Being our first camp at Lilydale Heights College it was all about making 
new friends and getting to know others that weren’t in your home room.  I personally found this enjoyable because it 
gave me an opportunity to meet new students that I wouldn’t normally hang out with.  We got to choose four people to 
be in our cabin which helped us feel more comfortable while being away from home.  
 
There were lots of fun activities such as frisbee golf, archery, bike riding, the flying fox and much more.  My favourite 
activity was the giant swing.  This involved the peers in your group pulling you up approximately 50 metres in the air. 
When you felt like you were high enough you would instruct them to stop.  Upon releasing your rope, you then came 
flying back down.  I liked this activity because it involved trust and pushed me out of my comfort zone to do something I 
wouldn’t usually do.  
 
Everyone enjoyed the awesome meals provided by the camp and flexibility to have independence to explore the 
campgrounds.  Some other highlights were time spent on the beach and the Phillip Island Penguin Parade watching the 
little penguins come in from the water.  Overall, it was my highlight of school so far and I would recommend attending 
this Philip Island Camp to all the Year 7 students. 
 
Max Fisher - Year 7.  



Year 7 Camp (continued)… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



PEER SUPPORT VISIT TO YEAR 7 CAMP 
 
On March 16th, the Year 10 Peer Support class visited the Year 7 Camp at Phillip Island.  We were assigned to participate 
in a variety of activities with the Year 7’s as soon as we arrived at the camp site.  The Year 7’s were having a great time 
participating in various activities such as the giant swing, bike riding, low ropes course and so on.  In the low ropes course 
activity, there was a competition between Year 7 and Year 10. The Year 10’s went to the town for lunch in the afternoon. 
Following that, the Peer Support leaders went down to the beach and began organising the things needed for the fun 
games with the Year 7’s.  We, the Peer Support leaders, did a range of activity rotations with the Year 7 students, such as 
beach volleyball, an ironman challenge, limbo, rob the nest, etc.  It was lovely to see how much fun the students had 
playing the exciting activities we had organised for them and it appeared that they enjoyed playing ‘Rob the Nest’ the 
most!  The students enjoyed the relaxed environment and we were able to connect with the Year 7’s even more than 
usual. It was an enjoyable day filled with team-building games that pushed us and the Year 7’s to interact, work 
collaboratively and encourage one another. 
 
Athena Marana – Year 10. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



SIRC 
 
On Saturday 28th March, two members of  the Student Interact Representative Council (SIRC), Laura Dangaard and Athena 
Rose Marana,  acted as MCs at the 2022  Rotary  District Conference at The Caulfield Racecourse.  There were over 200 
attendees from the Earlyact, Interact and Rotaract Clubs. 
 
The focus of the Conference was Healthy  World - Healthy People. 
 
The students were involved in rehearsals leading up to the event and they  were excellent ambassadors for the College 
on the day.  The District Governor, Dr Daryl Moran, commented that Laura and Athena  delivered their words and 
performed their tasks with great aplomb and confidence.  They were a great credit to themselves, their families and their 
school.    Congratulations Laura and Athena. 
 
Isabella Phillips – Assistant Principal. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



MARCH eSMART TIP  
 
HOW TO RESPOND TO CYBERBULLYING 
 
For Parents:  Why students don’t block and support cyberbullying and what you can do to support them 
 
Most students who experience cyberbullying do not block the people responsible.  It is even less common for students to 
report cyberbullying. Click the link below to find out ways that you can support your children to feel safer online. 
 
https://www.esmart.org.au/media/3865/esmart-guidance-why-students-dont-block-and-report-cyber-bullying-and-
what-parents-can-do.pdf 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.esmart.org.au%2Fmedia%2F3865%2Fesmart-guidance-why-students-dont-block-and-report-cyber-bullying-and-what-parents-can-do.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CJo.Taylor%40education.vic.gov.au%7C9424b92bca194659cfbf08da0ad7b344%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637834218800462376%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=v3QHKCPpdQy%2FueXvD0pl5Awb8eC4NZ2DPbNxzkmiY9k%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.esmart.org.au%2Fmedia%2F3865%2Fesmart-guidance-why-students-dont-block-and-report-cyber-bullying-and-what-parents-can-do.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CJo.Taylor%40education.vic.gov.au%7C9424b92bca194659cfbf08da0ad7b344%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637834218800462376%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=v3QHKCPpdQy%2FueXvD0pl5Awb8eC4NZ2DPbNxzkmiY9k%3D&reserved=0


YEAR 7 ART - PHOTOGRAMS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Year 7 Art - Photograms (continued)… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



YEAR 8 VCD – PERSPECTIVE DRAWINGS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



YEAR 11 VCE STUDIO ART – PHOTOGRAPHY EXPLORATION 
DIGITAL COLLAGE PHOTOGRAMS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MIDDLE SCHOOL STUDIO ART – LINO PRINTING 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Middle School Art – Lino Printing (continued)… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



ART CLUB 
 
We have a strong sustainability focus this term in Art Club.  
We have collected old bits of paper, shredded them and soaked the paper in water before blending it into a pulp.  
We have used a photo frame as our “mould & deckle” and have had some great results so far.  
We are also looking at using some old coloured papers next for a nice pop of colour! 
 
Art Club runs on a Friday lunchtime in D-Wing and all students and staff are welcome to attend. 
 
Laura Morley – Art Co-ordinator. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For more information visit: 
quit.org.au/teenvaping 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


